MINUTES OF ALFRETON TOWN COUNCIL PLANNING COMMITTEE HELD IN ROOM 1 ON TUESDAY 28TH NOVEMBER 2017
Chair: Councillor M Bennett

Vice Chair:  Councillor G Dolman

Planning Committee Members: Councillors J Dolman, Cheryl O’Brien
1. To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies were received and accepted from;

Councillors Mary Kerry (Work commitment), Steve Marshall Clarke (Personal) and Kat Moss (Work commitment)
2. To receive any declarations of interest from Members.
There were none
3. Public Participation
There were none
4. To consider what representations, if any, the Town Council wishes to make on Amber Valley Borough Council Local Plan November 2017
Members discussed the content of the report and heard from the Town Clerk

RESOLVED
That a response is sent to include the following;

3.1Railway Accessibility – To remind the Borough of the issues at Alfreton   

     Railway Station and the lack of disabled access to platform 2

6.5.2 (SS7) Diverse Retail

Change of use – reduce the consultant report from after 12 month closure to 6 month

To include Alfreton in the plan and not to a ‘lesser’ extent

That any new development in the Town are opposed on the grounds that the Town is full to capacity and at breaking point and whilst not included in this plan any development on A61 will be opposed

Overall not happy with the use of Greenfield sites when brownfield sites are available

Known development approved but not on plan; Outseats, Willows Avenue, Beech Avenue, Meadow Lane

Observation that page 42 includes Rugby Club development in Somercotes but this had an appeal rejected.
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